NEW YORK COLLEGE OF PODIATRIC MEDICINE



53 East 124th Street New York, NY 10035 212-410-8000

September 3, 2024

Re: New York College of Podiatric Medicine ("NYCPM") Notice of Proposed Affiliation with Touro University ("Touro")

Dear Current and Prospective Students:

We are writing to confirm exciting news about the future of NYCPM: we have taken proactive steps for NYCPM to become affiliated with Touro. We anticipate that the affiliation of NYCPM and Touro will be completed in December of 2024. The full integration of the two institutions would follow the receipt of all necessary approvals from accreditors and appropriate state and federal regulators. We expect that this integration process will take 1 to 2 years.

Throughout this transition, continuity of student experience is a priority for both NYCPM and Touro. Between now and the time that the two institutions are fully integrated, we anticipate that programs at NYCPM will continue, and students completing their programs will receive degrees awarded by NYCPM. Following receipt of regulatory approvals, NYCPM would be fully integrated into Touro, at which time all NYCPM students would become students of Touro.

We will share additional details as they become available. We are confident that both NYCPM and Touro will take all the steps necessary to achieve a successful transition with positive benefits for our students.

We hope you are as excited as we are about the opportunities that this alliance will bring. If you have additional questions about this planned change, please contact compliance@touro.edu.

This notice is intended to comply with 34 CFR § 600.20(g)(4).

Sincerely,

Keith Greathouse Chairman of the Board

New York College of Podiatric

Krith A. Grantone

COO & Vice President for Administration